# FACULTY CHAIR MEETING January 31, 2014 MINUTES

DATE	TIME	LOCATION	CHAIRPERSON: Kinde, Haragewen MINUTES: Williams, Nicole
01/31/14	10-11AM	AD/SS 207	FACULTY CHAIRS:
			Kevin Kammer ☒ Richard Jaramillo ☐ Stacy Meyer ☒ Tarif Halabi ☒ Eddie Sanker ☒ Mandi Batalo ☒ Leticia Hector ☒ Diane Hunter (EXCUSED) ☐ Jose Recinos ☒ Matie Scully ☒ Kimberly Jefferson ☒ Michael Assumma ☐ Roger Powell ☒ Teri Strong ☒ John Stanskas ☐ Mark Ikeda ☒ Todd Heibel ☒ Tamara Maurizi ☒ Dennis Jackson ☐ Michael Lysak ☒ Vanessa Engstrom ☒ Patrick Buckley (EXCUSED)☐ Romana Pires ☐ Kathy Adams ☒ Denise Knight ☒ Walter Chaffield ☐ Colleen Calderon ☒ James Robinson ☒ Erwin John Banola ☒ Jack Jackson ☐ Ed Millican ☒ Sandra Moore ☒ Patti Wall ☒ Ailsa Aguilar-Kitibutr (EXCUSED) ☐ Melita Caldwell-Betties ☒
			OTHERS: Susan Bangasser ☒ Albert Maniaol ☒ Algie Au ☐  Jeremiah Gilbert ☐ Ed Millican ☒ Kay Weiss ☒ Henry Hua ☒ Marco Cota ☐  James Smith ☐ Celia Huston ☐ Sheri Lillard ☐ Ricky Shabazz ☒  Paula Ferri-Milligan ☒

## **DISCUSSION TOPICS**

- **ACCREDITATION** research draft; every Thursday in February an open forum to solicit input will be held in the Library Viewing Room from 1-2:30pm: STD I FEB 6; STD II FEB 13; STD III FEB 20; AND STD IV FEB 27.
- ADDED SECTIONS sections have been added based on demand.

## LEARNING COMPASS – PAULA FERRI-MILLIGAN

Through discussions held during the Basic Skills Committee meetings, Learning COMPASS was developed. The Learning COMPASS is made-up of the following programs: Puente, Tumaimi, Supplemental Instruction, accelerated courses, linked classes and learning communities. The committee will be working with faculty and staff of these programs to determine their needs and how the Learning COMPASS program can assist with those needs.

### • CONTENT REVIEW & TRANSFER MODEL CURRICULUM – LETICIA HECTOR

Leticia provided an update on TMC – 11 SBVC degrees are state approved, and 5 SBVC degrees have been locally approved and awaiting State submission (see attached). Leticia provided each department chair with a content review report. Leticia provided the deadlines for curriculum to be effective FA15 (see attached.) A link for more information on TMCs: <a href="http://www.c-id.net/degreereview.html">http://www.c-id.net/degreereview.html</a>

## SUBSTANTIVE CHANGE REPORT

Dr. Kinde thanked the Online Committee, Jack Jackson and Kay Weiss for their hard work with the Substantive Change Report. The report has been submitted to ACCJC, and will be reviewed by ACCJC in February/March.

# January 31, 2014 MINUTES

### PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT – RANIA HAMDY

Rania shared with the group upcoming professional development opportunities:

- ➤ Great Teacher's Seminar Event being held at University of Redlands, February 21-22, 2012; there are 10/12 faculty openings; if interested in attending, let her know. James Robinson and Jose Recinos are facilitating the seminar.
- Classified Connection Week formerly known as Classified Staff Day will be held during spring break March 18-21, 2014.
- ➤ MAPPING ACTIVITIES/SLOs Dr. David Marshall, Cal State San Bernardino, joined us at the all-faculty meeting January 10, 2014 and will again be joining us on **February 25** to expand on the discussions of Opening Day.
- FLEX Day On April 8, 2014, Dr. David Marshall, from Cal State San Bernardino, will again join us for a three-hour workshop to continue discussions.
- In addition, a Dean from University of Redlands will conduct a workshop (date to be determined) on "Safe Spaces", a discussion involving diverse communities.

Feel free to check out the professional development calendar for the full line of GREAT ACTITIVTIES available! <a href="http://calendar.valleycollege.edu/profdev/main/showMain.rdo">http://calendar.valleycollege.edu/profdev/main/showMain.rdo</a>

#### • INTRO VP STUDENT SERVICES – DR. RICKY SHABAZZ

Dr. Shabazz shared his thankfulness for the opportunity to work at SBVC, as this is the community where he lives. Dr. Shabazz expressed that he looks forward to the opportunity to serve. He further stated that with PROP 30, the funds allocated to SBVC will assist serving students towards student success. Dr. Kinde mentioned that with Cindy Parish's departure, Kathy Kafela will be working 50% on an interim basis as the Articulation Officer. Dr. Shabazz indicated that the position is in the process of filling on a permanent basis.

# FACULTY CHAIR MEETING January 31, 2014 MINUTES

## • DEPARTMENT/COMMITTEE UPDATES

- > Dr. Roger Powell, Faculty Chair, Computer Information Technology & Computer Science
  - Dr. Powell states his department is in the process of moving curriculum forward with the ever-advancing technology of software.
  - Dr. Powell is also participating in a district-wide cyber-security program.
- Henry Hua, Division Dean, Math, Business & Computer Technology
  - Mr. Hua commends Dr. Powell on his recent doctorate.
- > Dr. Kay Weiss, Division Dean, Arts & Humanities
  - Dr. Weiss commends the work done by the Honors Program, Joel Lamore, Faculty, English and Willene Nelson, Counselor.
- Patty Wall, Faculty Chair, Academic Advancement & Library Technology
  - For the week of FEB 10-14, a large heart, with available Post-it® notes, will be placed in front of the Library for all students, faculty and staff to post comments as they wish on the heart.
- Stacy Meyer, Faculty Chair, Culinary Arts
  - On January 25, three SBVC students in the Culinary Arts program won awards at SkillsUSA.
     Gold went to Eloisa Hernandez, Silver to Brandon Lea and Bronze to Melissa Cardenas.
     Eloisa will continue on to the state competition.

**NEXT FACULTY CHAIR MEETING: FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 28, 1-2PM, ART 144**